
DURRINGTON TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the Budget and Precept Meeting held on 
Wednesday, 11th of January 2017

 at 7.00 p.m.
In the Village Hall, Durrington Village Hall
	PRESENT
	Cllr. Mrs S Paines
	Chairman

	
	Cllrs. Mr J Todd, Mrs M Wardell, Mr S Botham, Mr W Clarke, Mr S Armstrong-Watkins, Mrs P Taylor, Mr D Healing, Mr J Mills
	Councillors

	
	In Attendance:

Mrs S J Tucker (Clerk)

Mrs R Docker (Admin Asst)

	


1. ACCEPTANCE OF APOLOGIES:
Cllr S Rennie

Cllr A Lund

Cllr R Deakins

Cllr B Elkins

2. TO RESOLVE THE BUDGET AND PRECEPT REQUIREMENTS FOR 2017/18
The Council RESOLVED to approve the budget for 2017/18 and set the Precept at £113,340, equating to £52.63 per Band D property.
3. TO APPROVE THE DIRECT DEBITS FOR 2017/18
The Town Council RESOLVED that the payment for the provision of services are to be made by direct debit as follows:
BT – Phone line and Internet

British Gas – Electricity and Gas Supply 

Wiltshire Council – Business Rates

Wessex Water -  Water Supply
Royal Mail – Post Point Collections

Total Gas and Power – The Ham Centre Electricity Supply
4. TO APPROVE THE FINANCIAL RISK ASSESSMENT FOR 2017/18

Following a review by the HR and Finance Committee, with amendments made, the Council RESOLVED to approve the Financial Risk Assessment for 2017/18.

5. TO REVIEW THE FINANCIAL REGULATIONS
Following the adoption of the new Financial Regulations as at 29th September 2016, there were no amendments required.  The Council RESOLVED to approve the Regulations for 2017/18.
6. TO REVIEW THE ASSET REGISTER

Following the review by the HR and Finance Committee, with amendments made, the Council RESOLVED to approve the Fixed Asset Register for 2017/18.

7. TO CONSIDER THE QUOATIONS FOR THE DECORATION OF THE PAVILION AND THE ROBINSON ROOM
4 local decorators were invited to submit quotations for the decoration of the Pavilion (exterior and interior) and also the Robinson Room (interior).  Only 2 quotations were received, a letter was received from one decorator stating that they would be unable to commit to the work in summer given annual commitments they have.  Given that both quotations received provided the same service, using the same paint, the Council awarded the work to Kevin Heath, based on best value for money. 
8. TO APPROVE THE EMPLOYER’S PENSION CONTRIBUTIONS
The Council RESOLVED that those employees who meet the Pension Regulator’s criteria for work place pension auto enrolment, upon the Town Council’s staging date of the 1st of February 2017 will be automatically enrolled in the LGPS, administered through Wiltshire Council.  Anyone not wishing to join the scheme will have the opportunity to withdraw following auto enrolment.  Anyone not meeting the Pension Regulator’s auto enrolment criteria will also have the option to join the same scheme.  Letters will be sent to all employees explaining auto enrolment and the LGPS.  Employer’s contribution rates for the years 2017-2020 have been set and approved by Council as follows:

a. 2017/18 – 20.8%

b. 2018/19 – 20.4%

c. 2019/20 – 20.1%

9. TO APPROVE THE USE OF INTERNET BANKING FOR PAYROLL AND PAYMENTS MADE TO THE TOWN COUNCIL

The Council RESOLVED to allow the use of Internet Banking for Payroll and invoice payments (at the Town Council Office’s discretion) to be made into the Town Council.

10. TO APPROVE THE OPENING OF A 1 YEAR FIXED TERM ACCOUNT TO SECURE THE S106 FUNDS FROM THE AVON FIELDS DEVELOPMENT
The Council RESOLVED to approve the opening of a 1 year saver account with the Nationwide to secure the S106 funds.
11. TO DISCUSS THE POLICE AND CRIME COMMISSIONER’S PRIORITIES AND PRECEPT INCREASE
The Council would endeavour to inform residents about ‘having their say’ and completing the online consultation that the Police and Crime Commissioner had set up.

Signed




Chairman                        Date


                                                                             


